

Michael F. Fabishak Chief Executive Officer

March 31, 2020

Common Council President Ashanti Hamilton Alderman Russell Stamper, CED Chair Alderman Tony Zielinski, CED Committee

Dear Alderman,

I understand that there are actions being considered to make significant modifications to Milwaukee's RPP program. I have been informed that File 191098, dealing with these changes is on the agenda for tomorrow's (April 1, 2020) Community and Economic Development (CED) Committee Meeting.

On behalf of the 375 commercial contractors whom I represent, I am writing to ask you to delay any action on this matter so that our industry can provide valuable input that will serve the interest of your constituents and the City of Milwaukee as it relates to this important program. As you know, AGC was actively involved in the original provisions of the RPP program and I believe that we have been a valuable partner with you in the achievements that RPP has enjoyed. Specifically, AGC members like C.G. Schmidt Construction, Gilbane Construction and Mortenson Construction helped establish the groundwork necessary for RPP's success to date.

Given the recent limitations of the Common Council's new meeting procedures resulting from the COVID-19 virus, however, immediate action on this matter will prevent our industry from helping you understand the impact of these proposed changes.

Therefore, we would like to request that you delay action on this file and allow us an opportunity to provide you with thoughtful industry insight in making changes to the RPP.

I want to thank you for your consideration, and if you have any questions, please contact me at your convenience.

Yours very truly

Mike Fabishak

Chief Executive Officer

Cc: Ald. Robert Donovan, CED Committee

Ald. Cavalier Johnson, CED Committee

Ald. Khalif Rainey, CED Committee

